
South West Lacrosse Committee Meeting

Minutes
Wednesday, 5 June 2024
19.00 via Google Meet 
Present:  Annabel Campbell (AC), Kate Nelson-Lee (KNL), Clare Stoot (CS), Tia Hislop (TH), Becca Kellagher (BK), Victoria Westwood (VW) 

	
	
	ACTION BY

	1	 
	Apologies for absence
George Wood, Charlotte Williams	
	

	2	
	New Rules - EL proposal Memorandum
Letter from MC asked Chairs of Regions to approve by Friday 7 June the creation of a subcommittee to look at new rules put forward by WL in the future - no objections

Conversations taking place about what rules we will play next season from school level, clubs, regional level and above
Mark would like NLC reps to approve all new rules from September with schools using reduced marking area
We are in danger of using three different rule sets across the 3 regions; UAG surprised to learn this - will have a call with Regional Chairs and UAG to discuss how/if to adopt rules for September:
Schools - how do feel about adopting new rules in September?  TH - the idea of having 2 different pitch markings was best case scenario; general preference was to have no change to sizing of fans, people more on board when having one for juniors another for seniors; main concern was one of safety for younger players and need to keep the game inclusive; generally on board for larger area for senior girls as step towards senior players
Happy to use new administrative rules on current 11m fan across all age groups eg 3 second set up etc; simultaneous shooting space goal allowed - not been talked about at school, worry would be whether this would encourage poor shots, yellow card would still be applied for Dangerous Propulsion - has been push back in SE at school level on safety grounds
AC suggests putting question mark against administration of new shooting space; suggests making sure schools across SW and SE are on the same page - carry on with same pitch markings, tweak rules we’re happy to adopt
AC to BK: what are clubs’ views on adoption of new rules? BK hasn’t reached out to clubs (GW has); ultimately think clubs will go with what’s given - if umpires are given training they can bring rules into the clubs
AC to TH:  would schools want a vote on what rules to adopt? TH - Yes, would appreciate a voice
BK: how would that work with SW Develop t’mets? VW - suggest that could be handled at tournaments with good information and as umpire/player training/development
AC summary:  schools - existing pitch markings, some new rules whilst questioning safety of new shooting space administration, want to be in line with SE; for clubs need meeting with UAG/Regions to make sure all on board then give as decision to EL; agree EL proposal of set up of rules changes committee for future WL proposed changes
ACTION:  AC to propose Regional Chairs meet with UAG, to come to agreement on rules across all regions at all levels and then present to EL

POSTSCRIPT
Since the meeting
· Region status:  North has decided on using exisdting rules for all schools and clubs for 24/25 season; SE are consulting with (1) schools and (2) clubs; SW plans to consult in similar manner, particularly for schools
· SE clubs had a vote and received an equal number of votes for new rules v existing; there will be another vote in 3-4 weeks
· AC/VW suggest SW emails clubs too; will try to find out SE plans so we can ask similar questions
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	3
	Date of next meeting - tbc
	





2

image1.png




image2.png




